
November 28, 2018 
 
The Honorable Roy A. Cooper 
Governor of North Carolina 
20301 Mail Service Center 
Raleigh, N.C. 27699 
 
Kim Strach, Executive Director 
North Carolina Board of Elections and Ethics Enforcement 
430 N Salisbury St 
Raleigh, NC 27603 
 
 
Dear Governor Cooper and Director Strach,  
 
Free elections require a state elections authority which refrains from partisan behavior. If the 
authority responsible for governing campaigns and counting votes behaves in a partisan manner 
and neutral officials openly favor one side of the political debate, the people of North Carolina 
will rightly doubt that our elections and ethics laws are being conducted accurately and fairly.  
 
To secure trust in our elections systems, North Carolina law requires the board governing our 
elections and ethics administration act fairly and without the appearance of bias in their public 
behavior. Specifically, “No person while serving on the State Board shall …  (3) Make written or 
oral statements intended for general distribution or dissemination to the public at large 
supporting or opposing the nomination or election of one or more clearly identified candidates 
for public office. (4) Make written or oral statements intended for general distribution or 
dissemination to the public at large supporting or opposing the passage of one or more clearly 
identified referendum or ballot issue proposals.”  
 
The State Board staff routinely recommends removal of individuals from boards that make 
partisan statements—in fact, the Board recently removed an individual making partisan 
statements from a county board of elections.  
 
Unfortunately, the Chairman of the State Board, Andrew Penry, has continuously and blatantly 
ignored these safeguards. Due to this behavior, he has clearly violated North Carolina law and 
must be removed from his post as Chairman and as a member of the State Board of Elections 
and Ethics Enforcement. His Twitter account, which at the time of this letter’s writing is publicly 
viewable to anyone in North Carolina and the entire world, expresses clear public animus 
towards multiple declared and likely candidates who have appeared on North Carolina’s ballots, 
clear public disapproval of multiple ballot initiatives that have appeared on the 2018 ballot for 
North Carolina voters, and ample public disgust with anyone who does not share his partisan 
Democrat views. While he remains in office, no one can trust that he will work in good faith to 
oversee elections, rule on ethics opinions, or otherwise conduct public business without favor 
towards his political ends.  
 

Some highlights of his prolific Twitter account include:  
 



• Telling a Republican voter that his beliefs were “a bad reason to vote for a crazy man,” 
referring to the President, a declared candidate for the 2020 election.  

• Telling the President he is “completely insane, not to mention heartless.” 
• Attacking the National Republican Congressional Committee, when there were 13 of its 

members on the ballot this year. The State Board has not certified one of those results at 
this time. He falsely implied that they had not commented regarding the then-impending 
arrival of Hurricane Florence, when they had done so.  

• Mocking Congressman George Holding’s physical appearance. Congressman Holding 
was on the ballot in 2018.  

• Stating that the President needs a “diaper change.” 
• Multiple statements making arguments against a ballot referendum regarding the State 

Board of Elections.  
• Calling the President a “despicable human being.” 
• Attacking and mocking many Republican elected officials.  
• “Liking” tweets attacking ballot referenda despite guidance from the State Board staff on 

the appropriateness of “likes.” 
• “Liking” tweets attacking the Republican legislature.  
• Attacking former Governor McCrory, who has publicly explored running for office again.  
• Comparing Republican voters to “true believers in Scientology.” 
• Repeatedly attacking Bernie Sanders, stating he would be a terrible nominee.  

 
These are only a smattering of examples of the behavior of Chairman Penry up to the conclusion 
of the election. I have copied staff from the State Board, who have experience dealing with 
similar cases of county elections board members who cross the line and who can inform you as 
to the State Board’s social media policy. With the Board’s lack of transparency regarding 
important election certification, I trust that you or the Board will act swiftly to remove him from 
office and replace him with a fair-minded individual who will act in the public interest and not 
show favoritism towards any party or clique. I have also attached dozens of additional examples 
of his violations of state law from his public Twitter account. These are not exhaustive and some 
may have been deleted, but they are illustrative of his contempt for the principle of public 
neutrality.  
 
To avoid further destruction of the State Board’s name, Chairman Penry must recuse himself 
from any investigation of his apparent misdeeds and must recuse himself from any other actions 
until this investigation is complete.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Charles Hellwig 
Chairman 
Wake County Republican Party 
811 Spring Forest Rd Suite 1200 
Raleigh, NC 27609 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 



 

 


